
From: Catherine Templeton <templecb@dhec.sc.gov> 
To: Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Keck, Anthonykeck@scdhhs.gov
Date: 12/19/2013 1:26:11 PM 

Subject: Re: CON

Just tried to call you. I'm not sure I understand what you are asking.

Of the recommendations sent to the DHEC board by the stakeholders committee, all those that the
board approved and the Gov. approved are incorporated either in the reform bill or in the proposed
regulations from DHEC.

There were other suggestions from the stakeholder group, but the board asked that we prioritize and 
take the recommendations with the greatest amount of reform and concentrate on those. Those 
priority items were then given to the governor in a meeting I had with her and she chose the ones she 
agreed with. The other suggestions-some of which we talked about on the phone-were not taken up 
by either the board or the governor.

On Dec 19, 2013, at 1:17 PM, "Patel, Swati" <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

But are the statutory change recommendations in 568? I reviewed the bill and believe they all are but wanted to 
confirm with you.
From: Catherine Templeton [mailto:templecb@dhec.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, December 19, 2013 1:15 PM
To: Patel, Swati
Cc: Veldran, Katherine; Keck, Anthony
Subject: Re: CON
Every change in the statute and regs was approved by the board and the Governor.

On Dec 19, 2013, at 11:54 AM, "Patel, Swati" <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

This is helpful. Are all of the recommendations for statutory changes approved by the Board
currently in S. 568? (I am reviewing it myself, but want confirmation.)
Also, can I get a Word version of this document?
From: Catherine Templeton [mailto:templecb@dhec.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, December 17, 2013 7:15 PM
To: Patel, Swati; Veldran, Katherine; Keck, Anthony
Subject: Fwd: CON
The attached lays out the statutory and regulatory changes and delineates which are which.

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Yarborough, Jonathan" <jyarborough@dhec.sc.gov>
Date: December 17, 2013 at 5:15:04 PM EST
To: Catherine Templeton <templecb@dhec.sc.gov>
Subject: Fwd: CON

Here is what you're looking for I think. And just to correct myself, we did issue a
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notice of drafting for these regulatory changes. They have not made it over to 
legislature due to suspension of CON.

Jonathan W. Yarborough
Director of External Affairs 
SC DHEC 
803-609-4327 (m) 
803-898-9119 (o)
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